WELLS BRANCH COMMUNITY LIBRARY
Board of Trustees Minutes
September 3, 2024
Meeting was held in person at the library and was called to order at 7:01PM.  Attended by Board Members:  Matt Bucher, Jennifer Christmas, Abbie Joffrain, Derek Mahnke, and Jane Marawar; Library Director Donita Ward; Friends of the Library Doug Schwartz.
Community member attendance: Jennifer Klein, Madison Swanson.
Board attendance constituted a quorum.

Citizen comments
· Jennifer Kelin introduced herself as one of the Board of Trustee candidates in the 2024 election.  She shared some information regarding her background and reasons for wanting to join the Board, and she attended the meeting to see what happens and is discussed.
· Madison Swanson- introduced herself as one of the Board of Trustee candidates in the 2024 election.  Madison shared some background information and stated she wanted to attend to get an idea of what the board is responsible for during meetings.
Reports:
1. Secretary report link on the website was not functional prior to the meeting; during the next meeting the Board will review and accept the report as necessary.  Some changes noted by Director Donita were to correct a typo in Doug Schwartz’s name in the attendance portion and to add “review By-Laws” under Future agenda bullet point.
2. Treasurer’s reports consisting of documents posted on Wells Branch Library website.  It was noted that a few liabilities that did not exist were showing on a report.  This requires some feedback from our bank and auditor on where the phantom numbers are coming from.  
3. Director’s report link on the website was not functional prior to the meeting.  A verbal report was given by Donita providing information on current programs, staff levels and an update on the election.  
4. Friends of Library- Doug provided an update on FOL activities including providing custard at National Night Out and participation in Trunk-0r-Treat which has been moved to the weekend before Halloween by the Wells Branch MUD.
5. Architecture/Expansion Committee- the committee provided an update on where 720 Design is on gathering data and starting meetings.  The committee was scheduled to have a kick off meeting in September with more project members from 720.  Still seeking clarified answers on what approvals on a local level were necessary before any money was spent on getting county design approvals. A motion and vote was made on next steps but has been redacted from this report; a vote is no longer necessary to continue with budget spending or decisions on the project as that the committee already received Board approval to handle the project to completion with an established budget amount.
Motion to accept all reports that were posted online with a caveat that the Director's Report and Secretary Report would be approved at the next meeting.

Consent Items
· Personnel Policy- no change. 
· WBCLD ByLaws- no change.
· Services Policy- changed word “open” to “available” regarding space usage. Changed “child” to minor” in area regarding food served during programs.
	Motion to accept policies by Derek Mahnke, 2nd Matt Bucher, unanimous approval.
Action Items:
1. Call for General Election- No action necessary.  The election will occur with 5 candidates running for 3 positions up for reelection.
2. Facility expansion and renovation- the committee will continue as planned with 720 which included meeting project managers and assigned leads.
3. Facility will be closed on 9/28 for the scheduled Neighborhood Craft Fair.

Trustee Items
1. Announcements- Trustee Jennifer Christmas announced that she was not seeking reelection inorder to focus on homeschooling her children; she thanked the board for their time and service during her tenure. Jane Marawar announced that she is not running for reelection and was excited to see so many new people interested in serving.
2. Future agenda items- 2025 budget setting, Director’s review including bonus and salary decisions for Director and staff, contract for auditor.
3. Next meeting is scheduled for October 23 at 7PM.
4. Deliverables- Donita Ward to plan staff holiday party by end of year (party can occur in 2025 if needed), Director’s comments and feedback due to Abbie Joffrain by end of September, AE&IC to approach MUD regarding planned work and pursue permits from the county.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:12PM

